MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

DECEMBER 14, 2015
                                                                     7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:01 p.m. Blackburn appointed Councilmember McGann to take the minutes of the meeting.
Roll call was taken. Those present were; Fred Moreau, Kate McGann, Kevin Willms, and Bruce Breeding. 
Absent: Doug Shere
Visitors: 10
Breeding made a motion to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) Approval of  the regular meeting minutes of November 9, 2015 c) Approval of the special meeting minutes of November 20, 2015 d) Approval of the public hearing and special meeting minutes of December 7, 2015  e) Approval of the expenditures. Moreau seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 
COMMUNITY PRESENTER: 
Earl McDowell was present to discuss his request to change the truck route on 2nd Ave. McDowell currently parks in a lot owned by Marty Sell to the south of the Post Office and was recently informed that there is no access to this lot via the City’s truck route. McDowell drives down 3rd St and turns North on 2nd Ave to access the lot. In order for this to be legal, he needs the block between 3rd and 4th Streets on 2nd Ave to be added to the City’s truck route. The council listened to McDowell’s concerns and stated that this would be added as a potential resolution to be passed at the January meeting, pending council approval. 
DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService – Howard Peterson – D&D Underground installed fiber optic cable and caught a water line. PeopleService has since taken care of the issues created and will be billing D&D. 

Iowa Pump Works was in Malvern to do maintenance and found that both pumps at the main lift station had major holes in the volutes. The worst of the two was pulled to determine if rebuilding or replacing was the best option. Due to the necessity of having both pumps, the rebuild was cheaper and faster. The lift station is currently operating with one pump and struggling to keep up due to heavy rains. 

PeopleService also assisted with several sewer issues for citizens. 

Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – The drainage tube on W. 9th St. was repaired as well. Trees in that area were also trimmed back.
The Street Dept. has been assisting with various abatement issues and street sweeper repair. Both Street employees are in the process of updating chemical licenses and certifications for 2016-2019 as well as obtaining numbers and needs for the upcoming budget meeting. 

Breeding made a motion, seconded by Willms to approve the hire of Steve Barrett and William Riibe for snow removal as needed throughout the winter months. It was discussed that these individuals will only be used if snowfall is too heavy for the Street Dept. to keep up. 

Mayor Blackburn gave an update on the Marion Ave. Bridge which is currently owned by the railroad. He received information that the railroad is willing to help with deck repairs, but has not been advised as to the extent of those repairs. The railroad is also willing to turn over ownership of the bridge to the City of Malvern and pay the City $100,000 for doing so. No decisions made at this time. 

NEW BUSINESS:
McGann made a motion to approve the resignation of Sean Newberry as a Park Board member. Moreau seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 
McGann made a motion to accept the Park Board’s recommendation of Jill Smith to fill a vacancy on the Park Board for a three year term. Willms seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 

PROJECT/MEETING UPDATES: 

Kate McGann – CDBG Downtown Main Street Façade Project – The project is nearing completion with just a few minor issues being worked out with building owners. 

There was no update given on the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project or the Housing Study. 

Kate McGann/Bruce Breeding – Water Project Update – RFQs have been received by several firms. McGann and Breeding will work with SWIPCO to narrow the candidates and will likely hold interviews in February.
MAYOR REPORT:

The Mayor expressed his thanks to all those involved in the many events held in Malvern recently which have brought visitors to town (Wish Lantern Lighting, Festival of Trees). 
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES: November 9, 2015 – December 14, 2015
District #1 – Doug Shere – Absent   
District #2 – Fred Moreau – 99 2nd Ave was abated by the City in early December.
District #3 – Kate McGann – Nothing to report. 
District #4 – Bruce Breeding – Nothing to report.
District #5 – Kevin Willms – Nothing to report. 
A request was given by the Mayor to the Street Dept. to look into the abandoned car off of 10th & Main St. 
Moreau motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m. 
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    Kate McGann, City Council 
